


  Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                         
Clerk: Mr G Bould

Minutes of the Parish Council Zoom Meeting held on Wednesday 20th January 2021 at 7.30 pm.
Present: 
Chairman: Cllr P Waters
Councillors: Cllr K Newby, Cllr Mrs S Planton, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Cllr R Wright, Cllr K Beardmore, Cllr D Moore, Cllr Mrs L Bearman and Cllr P Butters.
Shropshire Council: Cllr Rob Gittins 
RAF Shawbury: Flight Sergeant Danny Wood (part)
Clerk: Mr G Bould.
01.21 Welcome and Public Session.

The Chairman welcomed members and partners to the Parish Council Zoom meeting. Flight Sergeant Wood from RAF Shawbury reported to members that the hedge on Warrant Road had been trimmed. There remained a delay of four weeks in terms of night flying and once the one line newsletter had been published the link would be forwarded to the Parish Council. The RAF would also like to thank the community for their continued support during the pandemic and once over community project development and delivery would again commence. The Parish Council was also made aware of a bird survey underway in the area that identified any potential hazards to RAF operations of bird movements.  Cllr Rob Gittins then updated the Parish Council on matters appertaining to Shropshire Council. At a local level Shropshire have taken pothole repairs back ‘in house’ with the creation of new ‘ranger teams’ who relay the surface below the top tarmac enabling the repair to last that much longer. Members may also have seen the news that Shirehall in Shrewsbury is closing with a move to Pride Hill in the centre of the Town to provide a new Civic Centre which would be self funded with parts of the new centre being rented out. In response to some further questions over the issues surrounding increased flooding within the Parish, Cllr Gittins agreed post pandemic that arrangements could be put in place for the ranger service to meet Parish Councillors at the sites causing the most problems. It also remained important though to take up the concerns directly through the system in the meantime with Shropshire Council.
There being no other Partners or Parishioners present the Chairman thanked both partners for their updates and moved to the next item of business. 
02.21. Apologies for absence. 

Cllr P Farmer (leave of absence). Members agreed the apologies 

03.21. Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest.
None.
04.21. To approve the minutes of the meeting of the 18/11/20 & 08/12/20.
Cllr K Newby proposed and Cllr R Wright seconded the minutes of the 18/11/20; the minutes of the 8/12/20 were proposed by Cllr Mrs S Planton and seconded by Cllr Mrs S Bartram. Both sets of minutes were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman who would post a signed copy to the Clerk once the date was amended and the text realigned to fit the pages.
05.21. Clerk Report.
The following items were raised from the report.
i. Action by others: the two traffic items are to be absorbed into the traffic feasibility study remit, whilst contact with the Church about the hard standing/parking on the Glebe field to be picked up by the Clerk.
ii. Positive conversations have developed in terms of the traffic feasibility study and are underway. A consolidated list of  ‘pressure points’ discussed over a number of years by the Parish Council would be circulated to members for comment prior to forming part of the schedule for consultant costs and for a local CIL Expression of Interest (EOI) application to fund the study.
iii. The total size of the landholding by Shropshire Council at the Old Pump House was a third of the original size, the remaining two thirds is in the ownership of Severn Trent. Members agreed to still seek to develop an amenity site improvement at the location and to seek a peppercorn lease agreement with the two landowners.
iv. Work on the asset register has been completed, members agreed not to increase the value of the assets but to keep the situation under review.
v. The work on the risks assessments at the Cemetery, Old Tip and Parish Hall car park has been completed. Members agreed to include a grit bin in the costs for the Cemetery and keep the potential project costs highlighted at the Parish Hall car park under review with the management committee after the pandemic.
vi. The Ollerton to Peplow claimed route appeal papers and documents have been submitted to the Planning Inspector. Any member requiring details to contact the Clerk. 
vii. Circulate Clerks updated appraisal to Cllr Mrs L Bearman and the Chairman for sign off. 
06.21. Ollerton Pound.
 Shropshire Council received a response from the owner of the pound who informs them that he did undertake some further work at the pound the previous month and intends to return again when lockdown restrictions are eased. Dr Andy Wigley the Natural and Historic Environment Manager at Shropshire Council has written back urging him to do so as soon as possible now. Dr Wigley has indicated he will undertake a site visit week beginning 25th January 2021 to check the situation on the ground himself. Cllr K Newby has indicated that he will join him at a social distance.
07.21. Old Tip at Wistanswick. 
Nothing further to report.
08.21. Old Pump House Wistanswick.

Nothing further to report.
09.21. Newsletter 
Cllr Mrs S Bartram thanked everyone for the help and input into the newsletter and indicated that the next edition is likely in March 2021.
10.21. Task Force update Clive Barracks, Tern Hill.

Nothing further to report.
11.21. Neighbourhood Plan update.
Nothing further to report.

12.21. Street Lighting Dutton Close.
Members received an update on the recent consultation at Dutton Close on Street Lighting and agreed the following next steps. That the eleven locations be confirmed for further consultation with a relook at a location between seventy one and eighty three. This would then take the project to twelve replacement columns. Those discussions continue with the Parish Councils term street lighting contractor to secure a price for the removal of all the old columns subject to consultation and the issue of disconnection from the substation. Subject to the above the project is developed for a local CIL Expression of Interest (EOI) application to Shropshire Council.
13.21. Cemetery matters. 

Nothing further to report.

14.21. Planning Committee.

i. 20/05164/FUL: Petsey Farm, Hodnet, Market Drayton, TF9 3JQ 
Proposal:  Construction of grain storage building with lean-to, formation of associated concrete apron, formation of surface water attenuation swale and extension to previously approved farm access track. No Objections

ii. 20/05327/VAR : Adbo Hill, Tern Hill, Market Drayton, TF9 2JF
Variation of condition 5 attached to planning application reference 15/02243/FUL dated 10/09/2015 to increase number of pitches from 12 to 20. Planning subcommittee 
15.21. Highway matters.

i. The flooding at Warrant Road has become a major hazard. The job had been logged with Shropshire Council and Cllr Rob Gittins agreed to follow up the actions. Generally members felt that gullies and drains across the Parish needed better maintenance similar situations were referenced across the area. Other causes could well be the development on fields that in the past had cleared field drainage and absorbed flood waters from the highway.
ii. In terms of the continual A41 diversions through the Parish particularly when accidents occur,  Cllr Rob Gittins agreed to broker a meeting between the authorities to establish the action planning put in place.
16.21. Financial matters  
i. Member agreed the budget paper circulated and RESOLVED a precept for 21/22 at £20,000 an increase of £1,000 to meet the demands of the projects under development and committed by the Parish Council.
ii. The bank reconciliation statement had been circulated to members who agreed that the Chairman and Vice Chairman sign off the statement along with correlating bank statement.
iii. Members further agreed to the grass cutting of the Glebe field and Cemetery at the current prices by KG Landscaping for the next 12 months and requested that the contract be market tested the for the following year. Details of local landscape contractors to be forwarded to the Clerk.
Payments: The payments for approval were tabled and members agreed the amounts for payment set out below.
	Cheque no.
	Item and payment
	Amount.

	100711
	KG Landscaping (grass cutting)
	£720.00

	100712
	Warwickshire & West Mercia CRC Ltd (footpath works)
	£108.00

	100713
	Warwickshire & West Mercia CRC Ltd (cemetery works)
	£162.00

	100714
	Warwickshire & West Mercia CRC Ltd (car park works)
	£  54.00

	100715
	D M Payroll Services Ltd (payroll)
	£  30.00

	100716
	Clerks expenses (expenses)
	£134.40

	100717
	News letter (printing)
	£229.40

	SWALEC
	October 2020
	£134.07

	SWALEC
	November 2020
	£123.64


Future Agenda items: 
Members to contact the Clerk a week before the next meeting
The meeting closed at 9.30pm

Date of next zoom meeting:  Wednesday 17th March 2021 at 7.30pm 
Signed:

Chairman 
17th March 2021
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. Mobile 07792300702 E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  
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